Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th June 2016 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor I Jones (Chair)
Councillors  M Long, S Fielding, B Ayton, M Wild, S MacDonald and R Hauxwell.
[bookmark: _GoBack]District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) and 1 member of the public.

During the open forum details of the flood relief cabin were passed on to councillors along with the keys to be passed onto the flood warden and a  councillor, this will be on the next agenda.
Cartwright Street now has a surface water drain at the bottom of the street.  Francis' field has been cleared out and reseeded and there are at least eight other flood related items in the parish.
The memorial seat has been ordered and will arrive in 3 or 4 weeks.  The barge pull raised in excess of £700 towards the fitness trail.
Councillor Wild had been asked by a resident about a blocked drain in Moses View which still has not been done.  The clerk was asked to write to Severn Trent.
5282	Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillors Blagg and Robinson.
5283	Declaration of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning.
5284	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2016
The minutes were approved as a true and correct record.
5285	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Neighbourhood Plan - a couple of questions had been dealt with and it is hoped it will go to referendum in September.
Woodlands - there was nothing further to report.
Overgrown areas and gate repairs - there was nothing to report.
Cricket ground - this is still being followed up with Nottinghamshire County Council contacting the person concerned.
RDS Noise - the District Council had thought this had been sorted and will go back and monitor again.  There were no time restrictions in the original planning application.
Street sign - this has still not been repaired.  The District Council have requested that the sign near the memorial be moved further away from the memorial.
Best kept village competition - a letter has been received confirming the first round of judging is taking place between 6th -24th June.
Handyman - Councillor MacDonald reported that David Gower empties 9 dog waste bins and 10 normal bins in the village as well as scraping the pavements, clearing gutter and cleaning round the church wall.  Councillor MacDonald offered to prepare a new list to be brought to the next meeting for discussion.
Station car park -Nothing further has been heard on the station car park, Councillor Fielding will contact them.
Fireworks - There is a further meeting tomorrow.
Insurance - Councillors Hauxwell and MacDonald reported that it had been suggested the Parish Council have a sub-committee to take over the carnival,  Councillor Hauxwell agreed to be representative for the Parish Council on the committee.   Councillor MacDonald proposed the clerk arrange the insurance for the carnival through our policy which will incur no further charge, stallholders must have their own liability insurance, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all in favour.
5286	Planning
New Applications
16/00692/HSE 12 Elmtree Close - single storey rear extension and internal alterations - there were no objections.
16/725/FUL - There has been confusion with this as we were not asked for comments.  When the clerk contacted planning she was told we should have been contacted and details were sent.  Councillor Pressley reported that this comes under Rhodesia, the site is the old Dormer factory where there is a previous application which is waiting for Section 106 to be agreed and now a new application has been submitted.  As it is not in our parish members are only able to comment as individuals.
A further reply has been received regarding the gate in Pilgrim Court and was read out by the clerk , it clearly states that any access onto the private lane is a private legal matter and Bassetlaw cannot help any further with this issue.  
Decisions
16/00302/HSE Mr & Mrs Bayliss, Rivermead - loft conversion and dormer window granted.
5287	New Business
a) Lorries over the limit using roads - Concern was reported that overweight lorries owned by Mr Blagg and Flying Fridge are coming through the village.  Councillor Jones proposed the clerk write to the traffic manager at both firms and also to the traffic and police commission, seconded by Councillor Wild and unanimously agreed.  It was reported that the signs are overgrown and are not very big Councillor Fielding agreed to try to arrange a meeting so that the signs be looked at.  It was reported that some of the signs are in Derbyshire.
b) Damaged and missing road signs - The Shireoaks Road sign opposite the mill is still missing and the marina sign has still not been done.  It was agreed that this is taking too long and Councillors Fielding and Pressley will try to sort this.
Councillor MacDonald passed round copies of the suggested new signs that had previously been circulated to councillors.  There was discussion as to what iconic features should be on the sign.  Councillor Long will take photographs of other signs as examples for the next meeting when this will be discussed further.
c) County Council Civic Service 26th June -councillors are unable to attend.
5288	Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Fielding reported the issue with parking on and behind the row is causing considerable upset and is a civil matter.  Wheelie bins are currently collected from the back of the properties but this may be reviewed,  another suggestion was for bins to be moved to the openings which it was felt was impractical.  The access is being obstructed and police have already been and spoken to the residents involved which hopefully will resolve the issue.
Councillor Fielding explained that yellow lines are narrower and pale in conservation areas.  A visit is to be arranged with Ian Parker from Highways to look at outstanding issues that are taking too long.
Nottinghamshire Recycling Limited were instructed by the environment agency to put in fire breaks they have not been reallocated a permit and must comply with the enforcement order.
Councillor Pressley reported that he was meeting Ian Parker and is trying to sort out parking at the bungalows in Cornwall Road as it is possible to get three more parking spaces.
Councillor Pressley has made a donation to the carnival.
Councillor Pressley reported that Vesuvius are coming back with a new application and details will be passed on in due course.
5289  Finance
The clerk reported that the precept had been received on 18th April.	
	Balanced to statements as at 26.5.16
	 
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£10,773.34

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£20,109.11

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	CPRE
	1572
	6.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	

	
	precept
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cheques agreed at this meeting
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Audit
	
	
	1579
	
	80.00

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1580
	
	320.00

	
	Notts ALC
	
	1581
	
	17.00

	
	D Gower
	
	1582
	
	399.60

	
	M Welch
	
	1583
	
	267.72

	
	Tax 
	
	
	1584
	
	68.40

	
	
	
	
	
	
	                           1,152.72 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances in the bank accounts will be:

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£9,614.62

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	£18,950.39

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Of which Woodlands balance is
	£5,456.00

	
	
	
	of which Firework balance is
	£929.52

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	£12,564.87



Audit - the notice has been displayed and the Chairman will sign the form for the auditor.
Clerks Salary - The new salary rate from Nottinghamshire ALC has previously been circulated and was unanimously agreed.
5290	Correspondence
a) Parking Shireoaks Row - this had previously been discussed.
b) Devolution - The clerk has received a reply  asking for dates for a joint meeting.  Councillors Fielding and Pressley will ask Rhodesia Parish Council for dates as they will be seeing them.  Councillor Jones proposed we pay half the rent and all councillors agreed.
c) Parish Forum Presentation from 23rd May - councillors were unable to attend.  Details from the meeting have been circulated.

5291	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Councillor Hauxwell reported damage to the fence at the park on the Bovis estate which is in a dangerous condition.  Councillor Long had previously contacted Bovis about overhanging bushes but has had no reply.  The clerk was asked to write and report these problems on the Monkswood Estate to Bovis.
Cllr Wild reported on a meeting between Friends of Woodlands and Natural England. The application for countryside stewardship for woodland and grassland management is being worked up. 
A deer was found dead in a lock and another one rescued.  Councillor Fielding is attending a meeting with Chesterfield Canal Partnership and will bring this up at the meeting.  It was suggested that runs could be cut into the bank to enable them to get out as has been done by South Yorkshire Navigation.
5292	Date of next meeting
	Tuesday 12th July

The meeting closed at 9.15p.m.


